
 

To: Ryan Loe, Shelter Forest Products 

From: Scott Leavengood 

Re: Results of panel testing 
 

Ryan: 
 

We have completed the tests of the plywood that April dropped off a couple weeks ago. Results are as follows: 
 

Bending: 

As before, we first ripped the panels into 3, 3”x12” strips leaving a 4th strip that was 2 to 2½” wide. Therefore, there were 360 pieces total, 40 

pieces from each panel type. There were calculation errors (values reported by the testing software as ******) for one C and one E specimen 

and hence the sample sizes were 39 for these two panel types. All tests were conducted on an 11” span with a head speed of 0.1 in/min. The 

results are as follows in the table and figure (note: MOE is divided by 100 vs. 1000 in the figure so as to be able to use the same y-axis as MOR) 

below: 

 

 
 

There was noticeably high variability in the MOR for D and F and for A and D on MOE, as highlighted in the table. 
 

We ran statistical analysis (ANOVA) on the results and all the samples are significantly different than each other with the exception of the 

following: 

 
 

 
 

 


